

# Minutes

## Cheltenham Community Committee

06 October 2020 7pm

Cheltenham Hotel

Present: Luke Doidge-Bailey, Michael Campion,  
Pauline Scott, Keith Robertson ,senior  
constable Dickens ,Kim Tennant

Apologies: Heather Gee-Taylor, Tammy  
Eckersley-Corbett, Jacqui Campion, Janine  
Hawthorne Lesley Robertson

Late: David Mills, Dave Scott

No.	Item		Action
1	Confirmation of previous minutes	Keith proposed that the minutes of the last meeting were true and accurate	Proposed - Pauli Scott Seconded - Michael Campion <b>Motion Passed</b>
2	Treasurer's report	<b>Hall Account</b>  Outgoings: Meridian Bill -\$51.08  Incomings: Baker Ag Hire +\$100  Balance \$485.74  <b>Community Committee Account</b>  Incoming: Raffles: +\$285 Hurley Farms Donation: +\$20 Patel Family Donation: +\$500 Joy Corbett Donation: +\$200  Balance \$3152.08	Proposed - Pauli Scott  Seconded - Keith Robertson

			<b>Motion Passed</b>
3	Matters Arising from last meeting	<p><b>Communication with NZTA re: bridge</b></p> <p>No letter has been sent to NZTA on behalf of the committee but there have been some changes after the latest accident</p> <p>NZTA has advised there is no budget for upgrades</p> <p><b>CCTV</b></p> <p>We have received two quotes from Visual Image and Couchmans Electrical</p> <p>Visual Image initially quoted \$3500 and Couchmans \$12500</p> <p>Couchmans then advised that the hardware currently at the Cheltenham Hotel wasn't fit for purpose and support Automatic Number Plate Recognition</p> <p>Visual Image have confirmed this and issued a new quote for \$10500 (including new hardware)</p> <p>Couchmans offer more functionality and seems more reliable</p>	<p>Proposal: Accept quote from Couchmans Electrical</p> <p><b>Motion Carried Unanimously</b></p> <p>Keith + Pauline to submit application for funding before submissions close in November</p>
4	Council Report Cncl Alison Short due to HGT Absent	<p>Cemeteries management plan is completed</p> <p>Reserves Management Plan is out for consultation</p>	

		<p>Community Facilities facebook live event 12 October 2020 covering halls and public toilets</p> <p>Dr Richard Templer finishes up as CEO on 06 November</p> <p>NZTA is reducing roading subsidy from 53% to 51% due to MDC roads being higher than average standard</p> <p>Work has started on the Mangaweka Bridge. Work is due to be finished March 2024.</p> <p>Solid Waste disposal contract has been renewed with Midwest Disposal. Blue bags will continue to go to Bonny Glen. Total cost is \$1 million per year.</p> <p>New recycling centre is being built at Kawakawa road in partnership with Smart Environmental.</p> <p>PGF Application for plastics repurposing factory. Looks promising but depends on outcome of upcoming election.</p> <p>Dumping of commercial quantities of tyres is still a problem.</p> <p>M-W regional economy is best performing in the region</p> <p>Earthquake prone building consultation has come back with an overwhelming no</p> <p>Gorge project is looking for staff</p> <p>Driver training school at Manfield is under construction</p>	
5	Police Report	Stolen vehicle - 2 people caught	

		<p>Still occasional issues with cattle rustling</p> <p>Some concerns around P usage</p>	
6	General Business	<p><b>Almadale</b></p> <p>There was fire in a tree caused by a rubbish fire, as well as a tree blown over in the storm by pumphouse which has been removed by Rec services , Tree down over walkway removed by Keith</p> <p>Request to council for burnt tree to be removed + give way sign in gateway.</p> <p>Issues with out-of-towners trying to get across river from Furlong Road side of river following a non-existent road on GPS. Cars are getting stuck. Request to add extra no-exit signs</p> <p>Pedestrian bridge is open and safe but can't be painted due the possibility of lead in the paint and the associated risks</p> <p>Volunteer has been approved to do some pest control. Will pay for materials.</p> <p>Break in at disused pump house has broken the door. Is now boarded up</p> <p><b>Cheltenham Playground</b></p> <p>Keith has lodged request with council for no parking line outside the playground gates</p> <p>Official opening was tentatively planned for 31 October 2020 but</p>	<p>Keith to contact council to arrange for removal of burnt tree And extra no-exit sign on Furlong road</p> <p>Keith to follow up</p> <p>Proposal: Postpone playground opening to 07</p>

		<p>there were concerns that this would clash with the Shepherds Shemozzle in Hunterval</p> <p>Agenda for opening:</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. Ribbon cutting</li> <li>2. BBQ for children</li> <li>3. Light meal at Cheltenham Hotel for adults</li> </ol> <p>Suggestion from Tammy E-C that each child attending gets given a picket to write/paint their name on</p> <p><b>Cheltenham Hall</b></p> <p>Another break in with a hammer, 2 screwdrivers and gas canisters being taken. Police have investigated.</p> <p>Perpetrators wore gloves so no leads.</p>	<p>November 2020</p> <p>Moved - Michael Campion Seconded - Luke D-B</p> <p><b>Motion passed unanimously</b></p> <p>Keith to:</p> <p>Enquire with Makino Pool about borrowing slip and slide for the day</p> <p>Enquire about borrowing Council BBQ from Rec Services</p> <p>Discuss Fire Service open day with Pam Corpe from Cheltenham Fire Brigade</p> <p>Arrange for advertising in Feilding with Vikki Wills (new events co-ordinator at MDC)</p> <p>Tammy to follow up with Mitre10/Bunnings/ITM around having some pickets donated</p> <p>Keith to request quote for hall alarm</p>
--	--	--	--

		<p>Request has been sent to rec services to repair the door which has been completed. Also request to replace rotten frame in rear door.</p> <p>Keith to investigate getting an alarm added to the quote for video</p> <p>One booking for a wedding next year</p> <p>Lights and switches have been repaired</p> <p><b>Welcome Signs</b></p> <p>Luke has sent email to NZTA but no response</p> <p><b>Cheltenham Intersection</b></p> <p>Discussion around possible protests/public requests for help from NZTA.</p>	<p>Luke to follow up with NZTA/MDC</p> <p>Keith/Luke to draft up a letter to the Standard + Feilding/Rangitei Herald.</p> <p>Luke to draft up letter to Ian McKelvie after the election</p>
7	Correspondence	<p>Police Acknowledgement from break in</p> <p>Action report from Stacy Eagle (MDC)</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● No motorbike sign at almadale is in progress</li> <li>● Tables have been delivered</li> <li>● Request for no parking lines</li> </ul> <p>Email from Mayor regarding Cr</p>	

		<p>McQuarrie's email on development contributions.</p> <p>Power Bill</p> <p>Email from Minister of Arts, Heritage and Culture offering funding for celebrating Waitangi Day</p> <p>Communications regarding the downed trees in Almadale</p> <p>Rural Connectivity Group is installing a new cellphone tower in Halcombe</p> <p>Email announcing resignation of Andy as secretary</p> <p>Email from workshop announcing Power of Attorney Workshop in Apiti</p> <p>Email to MDC requesting the drains in the village be sprayed for weeds</p>	<p>Keith and Pauline to work out plan for Waitangi Day celebrations</p>
	<p>Meeting Closed</p> <p>Next Meeting</p>	<p>9:02 PM</p> <p>04 November (due to Melbourne Cup)</p>	